
Overbrook 
Attendance  Center 
202 W. 7th Overbrook, KS 66524 

 
To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: May 5, 2016 
Subject: May Building Report 

Here is a preview of upcoming events and a summary of some recent events at 
Overbrook Attendance Center. 
Aimsweb Testing  
 We are finishing our spring Aimsweb 2.0 testing.  We have data that we are going 
to be able to look at to see how much growth we had in each grade level.   
 
Field Day – May 4 
 Our Field Day went great, thanks to all the hard work from Linda Cunningham and 
Kayla Chiddix. The students had a lot of fun and enjoyed working with their class mates 
on the different activities. 
 
Kindergarten Round-Up 

We had approximately 40 students and their parents attend Kindergarten Round-
Up.  Parents were able to visit with office staff and me along with taking a tour of the 
building. Students were able to visit the different kindergarten classrooms and do a little 
introduction to kindergarten.  I expect a lot more kindergartens to enroll in August.  We 
have a tentative list of 68 students. 
 
Field Trips 
 The students and the staff of OAC would like to say thank you to the PTO for 
sponsoring all the field trips this year.  The kindergarten students visited the Discovery 
Center and the Topeka zoo, first grade visited Old Prairie Town and went to a performance 
at Topeka Performing Art Center and the second grade students visited Baker University’s 
wetlands along with going to the science museum on Kansas University’s campus.  Thanks 
PTO for these experiences! 

Discipline Report 
 Below is a summary of disciplinary actions for Overbrook Attendance Center as of 
5/5/16 
 

 1st 
Quarter 

2nd 
Quarter 

3rd 
Quarter 

4th 
Quarter 

15/16 
Totals 

Total Number of 
Office Referrals for 
Discipline 

 
18 

 
15 

 
34 

 
13 

 
67 

Total Bus Discipline 
Referrals 

 
2 

 
5 

 
9 

 
5 

 
18 

ISS 2 1 8 1 11 
 


